



[www.fletcherplace.org](http://www.fletcherplace.org)

**FPNA Meeting Minutes  
Tuesday, at 7:00 p.m.  
Fletcher Place Arts and Books**

**Attendees—Number in attendance: 22**

<p>Glenn Blackwood Dennis Carr Arthur Haan Khristina Haan Renee Harness Monica Holb Preston Holb Andy Howard Julia Huckaba Matt Impink Rauf Khalid Angie Klocke Jim Lingenfelter Eric McGrew Andreas McGrew Matthew Miller Katherine Miller Dawn Olsen Sarah Savage</p>	<p>Special Guests: Vincent Topps (Farm Bureau) Ike McCoy (Mayor's Office) Sue Spicer (Congressional Candidate) <a href="mailto:Info@sueforyou2018.com">Info@sueforyou2018.com</a> Justin Moed State Rep H97</p>
---	---

Topic	Comments/Actions
-------	------------------

<b>I. Call to Order</b> <i>Andy Howard – President</i>	
--	--

- |  |  |
|--|--|
| <p><b>A.</b> Introductions and welcome of new attendees.<br/><b>B.</b> Review of Minutes: Jim approved and Rauf Second. March Minutes were approved.</p> |  |
|--|--|

<b>II. Special Guests</b>	
---------------------------	--

<p><b>Mayor's Neighborhood Liaison, South Center Region</b> <i>Ike McCoy</i> <a href="mailto:Isacc.McCoy@indy.gov">Isacc.McCoy@indy.gov</a> 317.327-5127</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Great Indy Cleanup—April 28<sup>th</sup>. Fletcher Place gets dumpsters. This is a great time to clean out your street gutters.</li> <li>• Marion Co. Land Use Plan: They're redoing the current plan. There will be community meetings. This is important to our neighborhood since we have certain zoning with our historic plan. You can find more information here: <a href="http://www.plan2020.com/landuse">www.plan2020.com/landuse</a></li> <li>• Calvary cut through update: The project is tied up with permits</li> </ul>
--	---

	<p>with INDOT. If you have ideas and suggestions, email Ike. One suggestion was a dog park.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Andy, Jim Zang, Matt and Rauf will be attending the meeting next week about brainstorming ideas on how to notify neighbors on road closures with the road races.</li> </ul>
<p><b>Martin</b> <b>Mr. Tequila</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Cinco de Mayo Party is in a month.</li> <li>• He wanted to give a heads up about the celebration. There will be a band and live music for their Cinco de Mayo Party.</li> <li>• Jim made a motion. Sarah seconds.</li> <li>• <b>Andy will write a letter on behalf of FPNA in support for Mr. Tequila's Cinco de Mayo celebration to live music during the event. Andy will drop it off this week.</b></li> </ul>
<p><b>IMPD Downtown District Community Relations Officer</b> <i>Officer Kim Evans</i> <i>kimberly.evans@indy.gov</i> <i>317.327.6515</i> <i>Indianapolis Metropolitan Police Downtown District</i> <i>Office: 317.327.6500</i> <i>Non-Emergency Dispatch: 317.327.3811</i></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Not in attendance.</li> </ul>
<p><b>City-County Council/District 19</b> <i>Jeff Miller</i> <i>jeff030167@indy.rr.com</i></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Not in attendance.</li> </ul>
<p><b>Justin Moed</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• The next session will include discussion on the state tax code and giving breaks to businesses.</li> </ul>
<p><b>III. Committee and Representative Reports</b></p>	
<p><b>Finance</b> <i>Ross Christoph</i></p>	<p>Not in attendance.</p>
<p><b>Membership</b> <i>Dennis Carr</i> <a href="mailto:Carr550@gmail.com">Carr550@gmail.com</a></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Since last meeting, we had 7 new members.</li> <li>• 117 residential members</li> <li>• 10 businesses</li> <li>• If you're interested in Fletcher Place T-shirts, contact Dennis Carr. They're \$15. Or you can purchase a Fletcher Place sign for \$6.</li> </ul>
<p><b>Fletcher Place Land Use</b> <i>Andy Howard/Trinity Hart</i></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Andy reported: 519 McCarty St. They're having a hearing to demolish the house.</li> </ul>
<p><b>Social</b> <i>Sarah Savage</i> <a href="mailto:savsarah@gmail.com">savsarah@gmail.com</a></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Upcoming events</li> <li>• 4/13 6:30PM Pottery Class (Sold out!)</li> <li>• 4/17 6:40PM Dinner with Neighbors at Iaria's. RSVP on NextDoor</li> <li>• 4/21 Coffee with Neighbors 10AM</li> <li>• 5/16 7PM Game night at the Wine Market</li> </ul>
<p><b>Urban Times</b> <i>Glenn Blackwood</i> <a href="mailto:glennblackwood@gmail.com">glennblackwood@gmail.com</a></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Thank to Dawn for the last issue's article.</li> <li>• Renee will be working on the next issue.</li> <li>• May 2<sup>nd</sup> is the next deadline for the June issue.</li> </ul>
<p><b>HUNI</b> <i>Jim Lingenfelter / Glenn Blackwood</i></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• He went to a meeting to represent the Land Use Committee at the Virginia Ave Folk Fest. They discussed how neighborhoods are being notified on when the streets will be closed.</li> <li>• Jim reported on the house on Lord St. The house is up in the air in the Iaria's parking lot. It's an interesting sight if you'd like to see it while it's in progress.</li> <li>• Digital Billboards Update: The billboard company tried to backdoor a new city ordinance. HUNI voiced concern. That</li> </ul>

	<p>was stopped but it's now been pushed back into the correct path to introduce a plan. They city asked for three billboards within 465 be taken down for each digital billboard outside of 465. This is not final. This is still in discussion.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• INDOT is listening to ReThink 65/70. There is a letter template that can help you voice your concerns.</li> <li>• Glenn made a motion to have the neighborhood write a letter along with the template. Dennis second.</li> <li>• <b>Motion Approved: Andy will write a letter on behalf of FPNA following the template that states while we know it must be changed, we'd like them to look at options to help the local effective neighborhoods.</b></li> </ul>
<b>Southeast Neighborhood Congress</b> <b>SEND</b> <b>Rauf</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Congress Meeting was held on March 22<sup>nd</sup></li> <li>• Matt Impink spoke on the Red Line.</li> <li>• It was a well-attended meeting.</li> <li>• IndyGo Stops Art---They're soliciting for art to go at the stops.</li> <li>• They've changed how they have a quorum.</li> </ul>
<b>KIB</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• April 28<sup>th</sup> Great Indy Cleanup.</li> </ul>
<b>Kid's FPNA</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• They're discussing a possible Spring Poetry event in May.</li> </ul>
<b>IV. Old Business</b>	
	•
	•
	•
<b>V. New Business</b>	
<b>A Fletcher Place Neighborhood Signature Event</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• The current idea is the end of June. If you'd like to be involved in this, let Andy know.</li> <li>• Rauf talked about how Cottage Home started their event. He has the information from that meeting.</li> <li>•</li> </ul>
	•
	•
	•
	•
<b>IV. Adjourn</b>	• 7:58PM
	•

Respectfully submitted: Julia Huckaba